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1) Held a budget workshop prior to the regular meeting.  The Town budget will now be 

advertised for a public hearing. 

 

2) Presented the January 2021 Commercial Community Enhancement Award to River 

Oasis LLC (Gary Bauserman), 324 Shenandoah River Road. 

 

3) Approved payment in the amount up to $92,213.00 to Burner Well Drilling, Inc. for  

drilling a new well. Authorized payment to be taken from the Utility Capital 

Improvement checking account to the Utility Fund.  Burner Well Drilling will give the 

Town a discount if payment is made early. 

 

4) Received a flyer advertising a “Back The Blue” ride through Rockingham and Page 

County to show support and appreciation for Law Enforcement.  The ride will be on 

May 8
th

 starting at the Elkton Community Center.  The event is no charge.  

Registration is at 10:00 a.m., kickstands up at 11:00 a.m. 

 

5) Approved purchase in the amount of $791.90 to repair broken in car Police camera.  

Authorized payment to be taken from General Capital Outlay Police Equipment 

budgeted line item. 

 

6) Approved purchase in the amount of $22,588.02 for Police safety equipment.  

Authorized payment to be transferred from General Capital Improvement Checking 

Account to the General Fund.  

 

7) Approved purchase in the amount of $759.00 for a Sewer Plant meter.  Authorized 

payment to be taken from Utility Capital Outlay Sewer Plant budgeted line item. 

 

8) Heard Town of Shenandoah Chief of Police Paul Davis is very appreciative for the 

communities overwhelming show of support for the Police Department after the death 

of Stanley Police Officer Nick Winum.  

 

9) Heard trustees from the Page County Jail are clearing downed trees over trails in Big 

Gem Park and assisting with weed eating and general Park clean up. 

 

10)  Heard the new playground equipment for WigWam Village will be delivered this 

week.  The equipment will be installed by Public Works, which saves the Town almost 

$9,000.00. 

 

11) Heard Lady Virginia LLC, a new short term rental, opened in Shenandoah.  Lady 

Virginia LLC is located at 316 Trenton Avenue and can be rented through Airbnb.com 

 

12) Heard Nina Long Fox has joined the Page County Economic Development team and 

has visited the Town of Shenandoah twice to meet with business owners. 


